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Advertising Standards Board covers new ground 
The Advertising Standards Board ventured into new territory at its July meeting by considering, for the first time, complaints against Internet and direct mail advertising.
An ad for the DVD release of the movie, Hostel, was the first Internet advertisement to be considered under the revised Australian Association of National Advertisers Code of Ethics.

The Board dismissed the complaint, noting that the ad was clearly marked with a ‘R18+’ rating and carried an appropriate warning about the possible content of the advertisement, particularly as the offending images could only be seen once the ad was clicked.
Another first for the Board’s consideration was a complaint against a direct mail advertisement. The Tyson Club ad, which promotes the downloading of images to mobile phones, was distributed through a letterbox drop to people’s homes. The complaints claimed that some of the images were “pornographic”.  
While the Board acknowledged some of the images were sexually suggestive, it found the ad did not breach section 2 of the Advertiser Code of Ethics.

The Board also considered the most complained-about advertisement for 2006, the television ad for Demazin’s cold and flu medication featuring the cartoon character, Mr Sniffles, and his runny nose. More than 130 complaints have been received from members of the public, mostly about the ad’s depiction of mucous running out of Mr Sniffles’ nose.

The Board considered the advertisement was likely to offend, however this is not an issue which contravenes the Code. The Board also welcomed the decision by Demazin manufacturer, Schering, to modify the ad to remove some of the offending material in response to the weight of complaints.

Another advertiser to respond to public concerns is HBF which has revised its “Good people aren’t so hard to find” advertisement showing a series of inconsiderate acts and the impact on their victims.  HBF said its use of scenes from everyday life made the ad campaign successful but it valued the feedback and concerns from some people and, as a result, had removed the offending scenarios.

The Advertising Standards Bureau (ASB) says the fact that advertisers are responsive to the comments and complaints from members of the public shows advertising regulation is working.
“Advertisers continue to show that they are aware of the need to develop responsible content which reflects community standards and complies with the Advertiser Code of Ethics,” ASB Chief Executive Officer Fiona Jolly said.

The Board considered complaints about 34 advertisements at its July meeting. All complaints were dismissed after the Board found none of the ads breached the Advertiser Code of Ethics.

A list of the ads which were considered by the Board at its July meeting can be viewed at www.adstandards.com.au/
Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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